
From: Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov>
To: Godfrey, RobRobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov

Patel, SwatiSwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov
Date: 12/15/2015 7:31:14 PM

Subject: Fwd: Meeting with Governor Haley

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:


From:  Paul Hammond <hammond4@bellsouth.net>

Date:  December 15, 2015 at 7:29:40 PM EST

To: "hollypisarik@gov.sc.gov" <hollypisarik@gov.sc.gov>

Cc: Angie Hammond <angie19661@hotmail.com>

Subject: Meeting with Governor Haley

Hi Holly, 

Paul and I deeply appreciate Governor Haley taking the time to meet with us last week.   It was 
an honor and privilege to get to speak with her about our son and concerns that we have about 
the process and what happened that fateful night. She was very warm and we sensed that she 
was genuine when talking about her experience with friends that had also lost a child; we took to 
heart her advice that she gave us and we are grateful for the opportunity.  

Our hope is that we can all learn from what happened and make this a better state going forward 
knowing that there is always room for improvement in anything.  

The media have been asking if we had a meeting yet and so far I have been putting them off. 
 Have you had the same requests?  If so, should we make a short statement or just let it be? I 
have no real opinion on this, never having done this sort of thing before, so whatever you decide 
is fine.  

Thank you and Governor Haley again for being so warm and kind.  Merry Christmas.

Kindest Regards, 

Angie Hammond

Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android
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